
 

                                                                                                       
 

 
COMHAIRLE CONTAE ROS COMÁIN 
ROSCOMMON COUNTY COUNCIL  

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT ACT 2000 (AS AMENDED) 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT REGULATIONS 2001 (AS AMENDED) - PART 8 

 
NOTICE IN RELATION TO SPECIFIED DEVELOPMENT  

 
Notice is hereby given pursuant to the provisions of Section 179 of the Planning and Development Act 2000 (as amended) 
and Article 81 of Part 8 of the Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (as amended) that Roscommon County 
Council proposes to carry out the following development: 

Pilot Electric Vehicle Charging Hub Scheme at Áras an Chontae, Roscommon 

Roscommon County Council in conjunction with Zero Emission Vehicles Ireland (ZEVI) have collaborated on the premise 
of a pilot project for the provision of an Electric Vehicle Charging Hub Scheme at Áras an Chontae, Roscommon. A block 
of sixteen standard existing car parking spaces has been selected as being at the optimal location for the charging hub. 
The project involves: 

 electric vehicle charging hub infrastructure – civil works with trenching, ducting, RC bases and plinths 
 electric cabling and associated equipment 
 control boxes and subsequent installation of electric vehicle chargers with all ancillary equipment and 

connection to customer substation / switchroom power source for the purpose of creating an electric vehicle 
charging hub for use by Roscommon County Council staff and the general public.    

An Appropriate Assessment screening report in respect of the development has been carried out and is available for 
inspection. The report concluded that the development does not need to proceed to Stage 2 Appropriate Assessment.   
 
Plans and Particulars of the proposed development may be inspected or purchased (at a fee not exceeding the 
reasonable cost of making a copy) for a period of four weeks from 1 November 2024 during public opening hours at the 
offices of Roscommon County Council, Áras an Chontae, Roscommon Town F42 VR98. Plans and particulars may also be 
viewed online on the Roscommon County Council website at www.roscommoncoco.ie  
 
A submission or observation in relation to the proposed development, dealing with the proper planning and sustainable 
development of the area in which the development would be situated, may be made, in writing or via email before 13 
December 2024, marked “ Pilot Electric Vehicle Charging Hub Scheme at Áras an Chontae, Roscommon” and submitted 
to: Roscommon County Council, Roads and Transportation Department, Áras an Chontae, Roscommon Town F42 VR98 
or roads@roscommoncoco.ie  
 
Signed: Greg O’Donnell, A/Director of Services     Date of Notice: 1st November 2024 


